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Longmire, Pamela

To: Patrick.mulligan@dep.state.nj.us; veena.gubbi@dep.nj.gov; paul.schwartz@dep.nj.gov; 
James.McCullough@dep.nj.gov

Cc: Cruz Perez, Zahira; Watson, Bruce
Subject: State Consultation – Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Station: ISFSI-only Emergency Plan

Good Afternoon, 
 
We are near completion of an amendment application review to amend the Independent Spent Fuel Storage 
Installation Emergency Plan for the Oyster Creek Nuclear Generating Station. The amendment will be issued 
in response to Holtec’s application dated February 23, 2021 (ADAMS Accession No. ML21054A321), as 
supplemented by letter dated April 30, 2021 (ADAMS Accession No. ML21120A110). The proposed no 
significant hazards consideration determination was noticed in the Federal Register on March 23, 2021. Here 
is a link to the Federal Register Notice (FRN): https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2021-03-23/pdf/2021-
05248.pdf per 10 CFR 50.91(b)(2). 
 
The proposed no significant hazard determination is addressed by the licensee its application (ADAMS 
Accession No. ML21054A321), Enclosure 1, Section 6.3, and the NRC’s proposed no significant determination 
is addressed in the FRN. We are considering finalizing this determination. Also, we believe a Categorical 
Exclusion would apply. 
 
If the State of New Jersey has comments on this license amendment request, please e-mail me and Zahira 
Cruz-Perez (in Cc) your comments or provide an email if you have no comments by the close of business by 
June 14, 2021. 
 
V/r 
 

Pamela Longmire, Ph.D. 
Project Manager 
 
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and 
    Safeguards (NMSS) 
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium  
    Recovery, and Waste Program (DUWP) 
Reactor Decommissioning Branch (RDB) 
11555 Rockville Pike 
Rockville, MD 20852 
 

 
 


